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New York State Department of Environmental Conservation
Division of Water

Bureau of Flood Protection and Dam Safety, 4" Fl(;oi‘ ‘ ~

625 Broadway, Albany, New York 12233-3504

Phone: (518) 402-8185 + FAX: (518)402-9029
Website: www.dec.ny.gov

: ' Joe Martens

Commissioner

August 14,2014

The Honorable Grant Moshier, Mayor
PO Box 386
Constableville, NY 13325

Re: Lake Ontario Watershed Discovery Process/FEMA RiskMAP Program

Dear Mayor Moshier:

The Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State Department of
Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) are cooperating on a new Risk Mapping, Assessment, and

" Planning (RiskMAP) project for the Lake Ontario Watershed. FEMA’s RiskMAP program is designed to
deliver quality data that increases awareness of flood risks and leads to mitigation activities which reduce,
the potential loss of life and property. To achieve this goal NYSDEC and FEMA met with communities
and watershed groups within the Lake Ontario watershed to determine if additional floodplain and flood
risk mapping products are needed. '

In August and September 2013, NYSDEC and FEMA conducted pre-Discovery webinars to discuss your
community’s flood mapping needs, development pressures, and to request any data you may have that
would be useful in the flood mapping process. Following the pre-Discovery webinars were formal
Discovery meetings held in November 2013. The Discovery meetings provided community officials an
additional opportunity to review the information previously submitted by stakeholders during the
webinars, discuss ongoing floodplain management activities, mitigation plans, projects, and flood risk
concerns, as well as, provide additional feedback to FEMA and NYSDEC. . All information provided will
be considered when developing the RiskMAP project scope, including, but not limited to, the
development of new digital Flood Insurance Rate Maps (FIRMs). '

We regret having missed the opportunity to meet with your community at both the pre-Discovery
webinars and the in person Discovery meetings to discuss FEMA’s RiskMAP program. The purpose of
the meetings was to explain the new mapping process and products, and to review your priorities
for areas to be studied for the new maps. Please understand that budget constraints will prevent us
from fulfilling all of the requested studies at this time, but every request will be considered, and all
unfulfilled requests will be officially cataloged as a stream study need for future remapping projects.
These stream study requests will help direct and prioritize FEMA’s future mapping activities.

The County Representatives as the November 2013 meetings requested and updated detailed study of
Sugar River through the Village of Constableville. '



If this understanding is correct, then please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my attention by
September 2, 2014. If the above noted list of priorities is incorrect, or if you or representatives from your
community have questions or comments regarding the Discovery project process, please contact
NYSDEC floodplain management staff at 518-402-8185 or email us at floodpln@@ew.dec.state.ny.us.

Sincerely,

Withapy, S Ne S

William Nechamen, Chief
Floodplain Management Section
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation -

’

DIHA M g S

Mayor .
Village of Constableville

Cc:  Ward'Dailey, Code Enforcément Officer, Village of Constableville

Ecc: Paul Weberg, FEMA Region 11
Crystal Smith, FEMA Region 11
Carl Quance, DEC Region 6



New York State Department of Environmental Conservation
Division of Water

Bureau of Flood Protection and Dam Safety, 4t Floor

625 Broadway, Albany, New York 12233-3504

Phone: (518) 402-8185 « FAX: (518) 402-9029

Website: www.dec.ny.gov

Joe Martens
Commissioner

August 14, 2014

Mr. Daniel Engert, Supervisor
8700 Haight Road

PO Box 386

Baker, NY 14012

Re: Lake Ontario Watershed Discovery Process/FEMA RiskMAP Program
Dear Mr. Engert:

The Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State Department of
Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) are cooperating on a new Risk Mapping, Assessment, and
Planning (RiskMAP) project for the Lake Ontario Watershed. FEMA’s RiskMAP program is designed to
deliver quality data that increases awareness of flood risks and leads to mitigation activities which reduce
the potential loss of life and property. To achieve this goal NYSDEC and FEMA met with communities
and watershed groups within the Lake Ontario watershed to determine if additional floodplain and flood
risk mapping products are needed.

In August and September 2013, NYSDEC and FEMA conducted pre-Discovery webinars to discuss your
community’s flood mapping needs, development pressures, and to request any data you may have that
would be useful in the flood mapping process. Following the pre-Discovery meetings were formal
Discovery meetings in November 2013. The Discovery meetings provided community officials an
additional opportunity to review the information previously submitted by stakeholders during the
webinars, discuss ongoing floodplain management activities, mitigation plans, projects, and flood risk
concerns, as well as, provide additional feedback to FEMA and NYSDEC. All information provided will
be considered when developing the RiskMAP project scope, including, but not limited to, the
development of new digital Flood Insurance Rate Maps (FIRMs).

We would like to thank your community for participating in the Lake Ontario Discovery process. The
information provided will be used, in part, to help determine the watershed’s remapping needs. Please
understand that budget constraints will prevent us from fulfilling all of the requested studies at this time,
but every request will be considered, and all unfulfilled requests will be officially cataloged as a stream
study need for future remapping projects. These stream study requests will help direct and prioritize
FEMA’s future mapping activities. Based on the comments provided by your community’s
representatives on the Community RiskMAP Worksheet, the following is our understanding of the
Town’s flood mapping priorities and concerns:

¢ The current FEMA floodplain maps are accurate for the Town and there are no requests for new
or updated studies at this time.

The Town also provided the follow information for FEMA to consider when developing the project
scope:

e The Town has digital information on the location of essential and critical facilities.
e The Town has hardcopy records of local flood or rain gage data.
o The Town has digital data on the various highway culverts and underground piped streams.



If this understanding is correct, then please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my attention by
September 2, 2014. Please also provide a numbered prioritized list of the above restudy requests with 1
ranking the highest in priority. If the above noted list of priorities is incorrect, or if you or representatives
from your community have questions or comments regarding the Discovery project process, please
contact NYSDEC floodplain management staff at 518-402-8185 or email us at
floodpIn@gw.dec.state.ny.us.

Sincerely,

Wtlar, S /eI

William Nechamen, Chief
Floodplain Management Section
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation

Wg o IS

Supervisor
Town of Somerset

Ecc: Paul Weberg, FEMA Region Il
Crystal Smith, FEMA Region Il
James Vogel, DEC Region 9
Thomas Wantuck, DEC Region 9

















































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































New York State Department of Environmental Conservation
Division of Water

Bureau of Flood Protection and Dam Safety, 4" Floor ~
625 Broadway, Albany, New York 12233-3504

Phone: (518) 402-8185 + FAX: (518) 402-9029 v
Website: www.dec.ny.gov

Joe Martens
Commissioner

August 14,2014

The Honorable Joyce Lobene, Mayor
27 West Avenue
Spencerport, NY 14559

Re: Lake Ontario Watershed Discovery Process/FEMA RiskMAP Program
Dear Mayor Lebene:

The Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State Department of
Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) are cooperating on a new Risk Mapping, Assessment, and
Planning (RiskMAP) project for the Lake Ontario Watershed. FEMA’s RiskMAP program is designed to
deliver quality data that increases awareness of flood risks and leads to mitigation activities which reduce
the potential loss of life and property. To achieve this goal NYSDEC and FEMA met with communities
and watershed groups within the Lake Ontario watershed to determine if additional floodplain and flood
risk mapping products are needed.

In August and September 2013, NYSDEC and FEMA conducted pre-Discovery webinars to discuss your
community’s flood mapping needs, development pressures, and to request any data you may have that
would be useful in the flood mapping process. Following the pre-Discovery meetings were formal
Discovery meetings in November 2013. The Discovery meetings provided community officials an
additional opportunity to review the information previously submitted by stakeholders during the
webinars, discuss ongoing floodplain management activities, mitigation plans, projects, and flood risk
concerns, as well as, provide additional feedback to FEMA and NYSDEC. All information provided will
be considered when developing the RiskMAP project scope, including, but not limited to, the
development of new digital Flood Insurance Rate Maps (FIRMs).

We would like to thank your community for participating in the Lake Ontario Discovery process. The
information provided will be used, in part, to help determine the watershed’s remapping needs. Please
understand that budget constraints will prevent us from fulfilling all of the requested studies at this time,
but every request will be considered, and all unfulfilled requests will be officially cataloged as a stream
study need for future remapping projects. These stream study requests will help direct and prioritize
FEMA’s future mapping activities. Based on the comments provided by your community’s
representatives on the Community RiskMAP Worksheet and at the September 2013 webinar, the
following is our understanding of the Village’s flood mapping priorities and concerns:

1. The current FEMA FIRMs are accurate for the Village and suit the Village’s current needs.
There are no new or updated study requests at this time. '

The Village also provided the following information for FEMA to consider when developing the project
scope:

e There is a report or study for the Village conducted by MRB Engineering Group.
e There is flooding along Main Street from the East and West Branches of Northrup Creek due to
undersized culverts.








































